NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING
FOR
LEGALIZATION OF A PORTION OF COUNTY ROAD
NO. 1328, NW LIVESTOCK ROAD


Notice is hereby given that the Umatilla County Board of Commissioners has initiated proceedings for the legalization of a portion of County Road No. 1328, NW Livestock Road, lying approximately 0.3-mile north from I-84 westbound exit 180 (Westland Road). Located in the Northeast Quarter (1/4) of the Southeast Quarter (1/4) of Section 25, Township 4 North, Range 27 East, Willamette Meridian, between the easterly right-of-way margin of Westland Road and the east line of said Section 25. No records exist for this portion of road as traveled and used for ten (10) years or more. The proposal is to legalize the right-of-way at a width of 40.00 feet per the record, centered on the roads physical location.
The Umatilla County Board of Commissioners, under authority of ORS 368.201, will on February 19, 2020, at 9:00 a.m. in Room 130 of the Umatilla County Courthouse, located at 216 S.E. Fourth Street, Pendleton, Oregon, hear and determine whether the road described above and included in the survey shall be ordered as a lawful county road.
Any persons wishing to be heard on this subject may attend this hearing in person or submit to the Department of Public Works in writing or by e-mail any appropriate information for consideration by the Board of Commissioners.
Interested parties may obtain information on the proposed legalization by contacting the Public Works Department by phone at 541-278-5424, or by email at surveyor@umatillacounty.net Office location: 3920 Westgate, Pendleton, OR 97801. 

Dated this 21st day of January, 2020.
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